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The next step lies in replenishing underground aquifers with highly purified, recycled water. While 
it takes some public education to overcome the "Yuck" factor, recharging potable water supplies with 
highly purified recycled water is hardly new. Orange County has safely implemented groundwater 
replenishment since 1976, pumping 35 millions of gallons of recycled water back into the ground each 
day. El Paso has used a similar process since 1985, pumping over 10 million gallons of highly purified 
water back into the Huelco Bolson groundwater basin. In Fairfax, Virginia, residents drink water out of the 
Occoql1a1l, a surface water reservoir that receives recycled water from a1l advanced pl1dficatio1l facility 
nearby. 

Nationally, however, these examples are not common, and the process requires considerable capital 
investment. Still, in the long run, this upfront investment could save tens of millions in longer-term capital 
spending on extending a "purple pipe" system for a potentially redundant system. 

That is, there is redundancy in our current approach of distributing recycled water in a segregated 
system from the potable water supply. We have built out an extensive, 142-mile "purple pipe" system to 
serve commercial users with our recycled water. lf we hold fast to the belief that recycled water should be 
segregated from drinking water for all time, we will spend a lot of money purifying water that will be used 
to water landscape. We'll spend even more money expanding the "purple pipe" infrastructure, installing 
dual plumbing in buildings, and operating separate distribution systems, all at the expense of ratepayers, 
builders, and property owners. 

The Water District has already signaled an openness to this approach within its own long-term 
plan. We should begin a public conversation about accelerating this effort, particularly in the face of what 
appears to be a very long period of drought ahead of us. 


